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Happy New Year! 
Can you believe another year has gone by? It is true; 

time does fly when you are having fun! We are still living in 
England.  It is very nice to have such easy access to so many 
wonderful places in the world. So far we have visited Fussen 
and Rothenburg ob der Tauber,Germany, Gent,Belgium (by 
motorcycle!), Edinburgh, Scotland, Hadrian’s Wall in northern 
England and several trips to London. We even went to the 
Olympic Bronze Medal game for the Women’s Football. We 
plan to go to Paris in February while Michael is skiing in Italy 
with his school. In April we plan to go to Scotland and tag 
along with Michael’s Boy Scout troop and hike some of the 
West Highland Way. In May we would like to go to Ireland. In 
July the Girl Scouts are exploring the Forest of Dean. The kids 
have a week off every 6-7 weeks, which makes it very easy to 
get away.      
 Heather was fortunate to get a job in Sonography and 
spends most of her days scanning babies. She also volunteers 
at the military hospital twice a month to keep up with her 
other scanning skills. Mark has a job and that is all we are 
allowed to say. He loves that we are in England and 
experiencing the culture. We all wish the back roads were a 
bit wider, though.      
 This summer we hope to return to the States for a visit. 
Details still need to be worked out, but we are looking at end 
of July and into August. We hope you are well and are 
enjoying your own adventures not matter how close to home 
they are! 

Let the adventure continue! 
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It always seems to be raining and sunny, in exchange we see a lot of rainbows. 
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Michael 
We are so pleased to announce that Michael is now an 
Eagle Scout!  Michael is still active with Boy Scouts and is 
now the Senior Patrol Leader. He is studying to finish his 
GCSE’s. These are a set of tests that prove that he knows 
the subjects he is taking. He could be finished with school 
this year but will continue on and study engineering next 
year. Michael will return to the States this summer to 
attend the Boy Scout National Jamboree in West Virginia. 

Kaitlyn 
Kaitlyn is active in Girl Scouts and is currently in the 

Cadette Troop. She has earned her Bronze Award and 
attended camp this past summer in Germany. She is also 
active in football (soccer) and ballet. In soccer she plays 

mid-defender and her team is currently tied for first in the 
league. In June her ballet class preformed in the local 

amateur theater pantomime, Aladdin. If she can find the 
time she would like learn English horseback riding. 

Max 
Max is enjoying Year 1 (Kindergarten) in school. He is 
reading very well and is learning French. He really likes 
his school and is starting to play football (soccer). He’s 
starting to get an English accent too. He is enjoying his 
time in England and all the traveling as he gets to ride a 
lot of buses and trains!  So many places are just a short 
train ride away. 

Family History 
Heather and her mom visited the ancestral stomping 
grounds of the Marvins. The picture to the right is St. 

Mary’s Church in Great Bentley, Essex which dates back 
to the 11th century, where the Marvins worshiped before 

they emigrated from England to the US in 1635. Hopefully 
with more research the other branches of the family will 

come into focus and we can visit those ancestral stomping 
grounds!  


